


HIGHLEY PARISH COUNCIL
An ordinary meeting of Highley Parish Council was held on Tuesday 5th November 2024 at 7pm at the Severn Centre, Highley.  
Present: Cllrs T. Quinn (Chair), T. Pinches, J. Marshall, C. Stanley, D. Schnelting, A. Hancox, D. Thakrar, S. Bunn, A. Rodgers, P. Vinall, L. Hodnett, A. Edwards, E. Aspin.
Shropshire Councillor – Mark Williams – apologies received
RFO/Clerk: Alison Palmer
Parishioners Time There were six people attending.
Mr B explained his issues with flooding of the Borle Brook to his property at Borle Mill and how he is working with Shropshire Wildlife Trust to enable a survey for a possible leaky dam installation and requested that HPC cover some of the costs. The requirements do not meet the grant guidance; however, contact will be made with Stuart Anderson MP to ask for his direct support in co-ordination with his South Shropshire flood risk interventions.
Mr Dunn (architect) and Mr Scriven (landowner) then spoke of the upcoming application opposite Woodhill Road inviting questions from the Council.
Resident of Woodhill, Mr and Mrs E then spoke of concerns regarding the recent proposals for developments near their property and requested that the desires of landowners must not impact detrimentally on the residents. 
Finally, Selina Graham: deputy to the Lord Lieutenant of Shropshire, Anna Turner, introduced herself and her role representing Highley. She requested an invitation to a future meeting to discuss her work with the Shropshire Community Foundation and confirmed attendance at the Remembrance Parade and the Christmas Lights switch-on events.
01.Apologies for Absence Cllr J. Law, Cllr H. Hancox.
It was PROPOSED TO ACCEPT these apologies.

02.Minutes of last meeting Tuesday 1st October 2024 
It was PROPOSED TO ACCEPT these minutes as an accurate record.

[bookmark: _Hlk167778023]03. Clerks Update 

04. Announce winning recipients of Civic Awards inc Dennis Bache award. 
It was PROPOSED TO ACCEPT the following: 
The Dennis Bache Award is to be awarded to the recipient with the most votes.
Presenting Civic awards: Cllr S Bunn, Cllr A Hancox 
Dennis Bache award presented by Cllr Quinn

05.Correspondence
1. Raffle prize letter (added to SharePoint)
3. Bynd Lane Road Closure for re-surfacing January 2025
4. WARP it membership letter – Clerk has enrolled
5. Road Closure – telegraph lane Oct 30-Nov 1st
6. Press Release – GP out of hours contract
7. Grass cutting and mowing update from Street Scene.
8. Crowdfunding Shropshire Green Spaces – shared with village Maintenance Group
9. Fix My Street improvements update

06. Reports 
1. Shropshire Councillor Mark Williams 
Two further responses were requested from councillors for Clerk to ascertain which included more specific information regarding “a normal amount of village casework” and to request Cllr Williams also chase street cleaning and weed growth throughout the village.
1. Policing report changes to the priorities – PCSO Fletcher to return confirmation of priority order.

07.Brief Reports from working groups/committees
1. War Memorial (JM)
Cllr Thakrar suggested contacting Phillip Dunne regarding war memorial funding
1. Co-Op Meeting (AR)
1. Severn Centre Advisory Board (TQ)
1. Revenue and Resources (TQ) 
1. Village Maintenance and Allotments (TP/LH) 
1. Youth Working Group (PV)
Cllr Vinall shared options for an older teenage group extending the current facility but explained there have been some issues with ASB along the way.

All docs and reports are added to each group and HPC SharePoint 

08. NCN45 Update from Councillor Quinn and discussion regarding interested parties to form maintenance agreement. Cllr Quinn explained the proposal hoping that between the involved parties £12,000 can be found annually for the maintenance programme to continue and ultimately the route to remain open. Current parties involved are Highley, Alveley, Chelmarsh Parish Councils, County Councillor Tindall and Williams, SVCP, SVR (who will continue the public liability insurance if a maintenance agreement can be reached) Shropshire Council (who are withdrawing funding) Sustrans (who are ceasing the maintenance) and various cycling organisations. Cllr Hancox stated that he had been exploring further possibilities as part of The Environmental Working Group including possible disability charities. It was also requested that Clerk contact the landlord of The Unicorn Inn and request their support. A summary email will be sent to the parties involved.

[Councillor Quinn proposed to extend the meeting by 5 minutes – at the Chairs discretion]	

09. Planning applications received 

Ref: 24/03882/FUL Mr & Mrs Herbert Retrospective application for the provision of shipping container storage units and associated works.
It was PROPOSED TO OBJECT to the retrospective application with reasons to the lack of environmental and traffic surveys carried out prior to the application and also on the grounds of the visual impact upon the Severn Valley landscape having a large amount of storage containers used and more specifically for what kind of business.

Extend standing order meeting by 5 minutes	

10. Finance: 

	EE 
	115
	Mobile Phone 
	34.79 CREDIT

	Holly Bowkett
	116
	Holiday pay backdated NJC rise for final Salary
	As agreed

	Alison Palmer
	117
	Backdated NJC rise Salary
	As agreed and pre-approval for November last working day (R&R)

	HMRC 
	118
	Tax & Ni
	£698.87

	Lebara Sim and Credit
	119
	New Phone SIM
	£5 and £5

	SYA Youth Worker 
	120
	Half Yearly Charge
	£2,835.00

	Skiltons 
	103
	Christmas Cards
	£80.00

	St Marys Churchyard
	121/2
	Sept/Oct Maintenance
	£487.50 and £487.50

	Royal British legion
	110
	Poppy Wreath
	£22.25

	Amazon 
	108/9
	Misc items for Christmas Fayre
	£8.99 and £13.92

	Stationary
	111
	Ink, blu tak. Stamps
	£62.47

	N Power 
	123
	Final Invoice
	£323.19

	Non-Stop Entertainment
	124
	Lights switch-on
	£199.00 

	The Animal Man
	125
	Lights switch-on
	£250.00

	The Severn Centre
	126-135
	Youth Club, Community Event, Office, Parish Meetings
	Various x 10

	Severn Valley Country Park
	136
	Annual Management Fee
	£4,000.00

	Mr Roy Foster	
	137
	War Memorial clean up
	£400.00

	Spartan Trophies
	138
	Lights switch-on
	£73.97

	SALC
	139

	New Councillor Training x2
	£70.00

	Cllr Rodgers
	141
	Land Registry Expenses
	£6 and £3



August Invoices Paid in August (No meeting) For Audit Purposes:
	EE 
	071
	Mobile Phone 
	41.47

	Holly Bowkett
	061
	Salary
	As agreed

	Alison Palmer
	060
	Salary
	As agreed 

	St Marys
	062
	July Churchyard
	£487.50

	RJM Contracts
	063
	July watering
	1000.00

	Severn Centre
	064
	May/June/July office
	240.84

	Technical Services
	065
	Call-Out reset Coronation St
	132.00

	SALC
	066
	Agendas (Clerk) New Councillor (Cllr Bunn)
	70.00

	Microsoft Ltd
	070
	Clerk MS365
	79.99

	Bristow & Sutor
	072
	Preston – Final Demand
	35.00



It was RESOLVED to ACCEPT to pay these invoices

Also approved but awaiting job completion and final invoice:
LightWire – replacement lamp posts Sycamore, Cranmore.
Signed………………………………………………………………. date………………………………………………






